

Friday 21<sup>st</sup> September 2018

## Weekly Newsletter

An incredibly busy week at Fosse this week! Two year group science trips, a home football match and away hockey match!

A huge well done to the Year 5 and 6 Hockey team, who took on two of Hilden Grange's teams at Tonbridge School, on **Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> September 2018**. Despite our lessons taking place on Fosse's courts, the girls did a fantastic job of transferring their skills to the larger Astro pitch. They kept up their strength and stamina throughout the two matches, and used the space well to make passes. A 5-0 nil defeat for one game but a 2-0 victory for the other. Great team work girls!

What a superb performance from our young footballers this week! Our Under 8 and Under 9 boys teamed up to play visitors Hilden Oaks On **Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> September** and for some of them, this was their first ever school match. Defence did a great job moving the ball up the pitch, but Hilden Oaks attacked hard, giving goalies (Joshua and Nathan) the opportunity for some great saves in both the first and second halves. However, a strong attack and midfield from the Fosse Bank boys, along with some excellent passes and team work, lead to us winning by five goals. Fantastic result!

On **Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> September** Y5 headed over to Radnor House for their Science Discovery Day while Y6 travelled up to ExCel London for the New Scientist Live festival. Some photos from their exciting trip can be seen below.







The booking form for October Holiday Club is now live on ParentMail. Please choose the days you would like and ensure you complete the form by **Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> October** in order to provide us enough time to make the necessary staff arrangements. A payment will then be applied to your ParentMail account in due course (once the new system is fully operational). In order to see the forms and payments section of ParentMail you do need to have connected your account. If you need another registration link sent please contact Miss Greener in the School Office.





The dates for all holiday clubs for the remainder of the year have now been agreed and these are attached with this newsletter. The booking system for each club will go live one month before each school holiday. Please be advised we cannot take bookings before the system goes live each time.

As you are aware the **Open Day** takes place tomorrow from 2.00pm - 4.00pm with children arriving at 1.50pm wearing their PE looking smart and ready to take part in tag rugby or netball and maths activities. All the children are expected to attend.

Just a reminder that the Macmillan French Café (in aid of <u>Macmillan Cancer Support</u>), is taking place next **Wednesday 26<sup>th</sup> September**. Please do come along to support this worthy cause where our Y6 French waiters will be on hand to provide coffee and pastries for parents and friends between 9.00am – 10.00am. For a £1 donation from children, a chocolate and pain au chocolat will be available also and we ask that this money is handed to their class teacher.

Also on **Wednesday 26^{th} September** is a meeting for the Annual Y5/6 Trip to France which is taking place in Y3's classroom from 4.30 pm - 5.00 pm. Please do come along so as to not miss out on any important information.

Y3 will be entertaining their parents on **Thursday 27<sup>th</sup> September** for the first class assembly of the year. This starts at 9.00am in the School Hall.

All week the children have been practising their hymns, most notably *Michaelmas Daisies*, in preparation for our Harvest Assembly. This will be taking place on **Friday 28<sup>th</sup> September 2018** and the Bridge Trust will be joining us to share some information on how our donations help their charity in conjunction with the local foodbank. Please do start to bring in your non-perishable donations from **Monday 24<sup>th</sup> September to Friday 28<sup>th</sup> September** and these can be left in the conservatory.

Much activity has taken place on Facebook, Twitter and our new LinkedIn page this week. If you haven't liked our pages yet, please do so! We will be sharing useful information for parents while promoting the school at the same time.

Finally, please remember The Fosse Association's Comedy Night takes place on **Friday 28<sup>th</sup> September**. The updated menu has been sent out this week and it promises to be a great evening.

Best wishes

Alison Cordingley Headmistress





## **Diary Dates**

Thursday 27 <sup>th</sup> September	2.30pm – U8/9 Football v Hilden Grange (home)
Monday 1 <sup>st</sup> October	Y3 to swim Tonbridge pool – Y6 at Fosse (pre-gala practice)
Tuesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> October	School Photographs – individual and with siblings. All to be in Winter Uniform. All Little
	Fosse and Kindergarten invited for photographs from 8.30am
Tuesday 2 <sup>nd</sup> October	4.00pm – 7.45pm – Reception to Y6 Consultation Evening
Wednesday 3 <sup>rd</sup> October	2.30pm - U10/U11 Football v Hilden Grange (away)
Thursday 4th October	9.00am - Y5 Class Assembly - Y5 parents invited
Thursday 4th October	2.30pm - U8/U9 Netball v Radnor House (Home)

